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Viewpoint from IPCC
監警觀點

上屆副主席陳健波議員，以及委員陸貽信資
深大律師、陳建強醫生和何世傑教授於去年
十二月三十一日完成在監警會的任期。委員
會衷心感謝他們在過去六年對監警會所付出
的寶貴時間，並盡心盡力為會方的工作提供
建議。

四名榮休委員分別來自保險界、法律界、醫
學界及工程界，在任期內他們亦加入各專責
委員會，包括嚴重投訴個案委員會、宣傳及
意見調查委員會、管理委員會及運作及程序
諮詢委員會。憑藉豐富經驗和專業知識，他
們為會方提供多元的觀點和見解，確保所有
投訴個案皆能公平公正及有效率地處理，全
力襄助會方履行法定職能。

委員會再次感謝四人的不懈支持和協助，同
時祝願他們工作順利，並期望繼續得到他們
對監警會的支持。

最近榮休的副主席及委員
Recently retired Vice-Chairman and 
Members

The former Vice-chairman Hon Chan Kin-por, and Members Mr Arthur 
Luk Yee-shun, SC; Dr Eugene Chan Kin-keung and Ir Prof Vincent Ho 
completed their terms of appointment at the IPCC on 31 December 
2018.  The Council bid them farewell and expressed its sincere gratitude 
for the invaluable time they dedicated to the IPCC over the past six 
years as well as their wholehearted support and advice.

The four retired Members are professionals who come from insurance, 
legal, medical and engineering sectors respectively. During their 
tenures with IPCC, they have also joined different sub-groups and 
sub-committees, namely Serious Complaints Committee, Publicity & 
Survey Committee, Management Committee and Operations Advisory 
Committee. They facilitated the IPCC to discharge its statutory functions 
by leveraging on their extensive experience and professional knowledge; 
bringing insightful views from multiple perspectives and ensuring every 
complaint case was handled in a fair and efficient manner.

Once again, the Council thanked these retired Members for their 
unwavering support to the IPCC.  The Council also wishes them success 
in their endeavours and looks forward to their continued support to 
IPCC.

監警會主席及委員歡送榮休的副主席及三位委員。
IPCC Chairman and Members bid farewell to the retired Vice-Chairman and three Members.
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